
Kenton County Airport Board 
External Passenger Safety Meeting Minutes 

January 15, 2019 
 
 
 Facilitator: Wendi Orlando    Scribe: Meleia Michels 
 

I. Call to order  
Wendi Orlando called to order the regular meeting of the Passenger Safety 
Subcommittee at 9:42 a.m. on January 15, 2019, at Concourse A Meeting Hall, Ramp 
level. 
 

II. Roll call 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



III. Review/Discuss Open Items from Action Item List 
a) Reminded group of the scope/purpose of the meeting referring to the charter 

document previously shared.  
 

b) Shared examples of the internal passenger safety action item list for the 
purposes of helping the group understand implications/suggestions/issues that 
could affect the passenger travel ribbon. 
 

IV. New Business 
 

Wendi Orlando: 
- Please report spills that are 1 gallon or over. 
- Be aware of changing weather, and the potential for re-freeze on the ramp 

and outside areas.  
- Please ensure GSE is properly braked or chalked. 
- As construction continues to around the airport, please be sure to report if 

anything seems strange. 
- Furniture has been updated on ticketing and baggage claim levels. Please ask 

if you have any questions 
- The Delta Blood Drive will be held on January 27th. 
- As an update to items from the Cincinnati Museum Center, the Crosley car 

has been removed from the Terminal. Other artifacts may be leaving 
throughout the year as well. 

- B15 restrooms are now under construction. 
- Updates to the SARA and additions such as adult changing tables are coming 

as well. 
- Workshops are occurring in April 

o CTA Program Training 
o ADA Workshop through ACI 

 
Casey Kinosz: 

- Please continue to clean up FOD and help with those efforts. Assistance is always 
welcome with monthly clean-ups from everyone. 

o Special attention to employee-created trash (water bottles, etc.) 
 
Hannah Meredith: 

- CONRAC is continuing to be built, and updates will come as notified. 
o There will be AOA work in B4 & B6 upcoming, Delta has been made aware. 

- We may see parking limitations 
- The tunnel to the garage is closed for work on a chilled water line. This work is set to 

last 3, and potentially 4, weeks. 
- If you have a charter flight leaving out of gate A4, please be sure to submit a service 

request to turn on the escalators for those flights. They are turned off during 
downtime to conserve energy. 

- A pilot is beginning with airlines for skid collection. 



- If you have passenger loading bridge issues, and would like training, please reach 
out for us to set up a time. 

 
Damian Weller: 

- CONRAC Project current focus areas include the T-Drive, AGT, and upper level. 
These are the spaces that may create an impact, please stay tuned for future 
updates. 

- Contact ACC if needed. 
 

Archie Carpenter: 
- Temporary kiosks for Queen City Exposition will be at the ticketing level through 

April as construction is underway. 
 

 
  

 
V. Adjournment 

Wendi Orlando adjourned the meeting at 10:02 a.m. 
Minutes submitted by: Meleia Michels 
Minutes approved by: Wendi Orlando 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 


